Dear [Elected Official Name]:  
 
As your constituent, I am writing to strongly urge you to co-sponsor S.789/H.R.3537, the United States Foreign Service Commemorative Coin Act. This bipartisan legislation calls on the Secretary of the Treasury to mint a coin to commemorate the upcoming 100th anniversary of the United States Foreign Service. In honoring this important centennial, the coin will recognize a century of Foreign Service contributions to American diplomacy, from passage of the 1924 Rogers Act and the first entry classes of the Foreign Service in 1925 to today, commemorate the ultimate sacrifice made by 320 of its members who gave their lives while serving on the front lines abroad, and highlight the importance of diplomacy to the national interest. 
 
There is no better moment than the upcoming centennial to celebrate Congress’s vision in passing the Rogers Act of 1924 establishing the U.S. Foreign Service. For 100 years members of the Service and their families have protected and advanced U.S. national security, economic and commercial interests, and American values with dedication, sacrifice, courage, and honor.  Cosponsoring S.789/H.R.3537 will be deeply meaningful to tens of thousands of Americans in the foreign affairs and diplomatic community, who welcome this legislation as recognition of their long-dedicated service overseas for the American people, often in hazardous and dangerous duty locations. 

The sale of the coins will support the modernization of the Association for Diplomatic Studies and Training’s seminal Foreign Affairs Oral History program. This program, established in 1986 captures the experiences of America’s diplomats in their own voice and is the largest publicly accessible collection of diplomatic oral histories, praised as a national treasure for passing on the lessons of America’s diplomacy to current and future generations of U.S. diplomats and scholars alike by the likes of Secretary of State George Shultz and the Library of Congress. 

Thank you.

